[image: image1.jpg]GOSHA





Chairman’s Report 2010
It has been a really good year for GOSHA. We have had terrific speakers, achieved press coverage for some important topics, especially the asbestos ACoP, have had memorable site visits – to Guernsey Post, the new Clinical block at PEH and Ronez’ Quarry – have developed our website communication tool to be an integral and innovative part of our communication and have issued a first class newsletter, regularly and with items of essential interest to businesses in Guernsey.

Everyone who supports or assists GOSHA in any way should be proud of all that is achieved – we continue to be not for profit and are run entirely by volunteers (all of whom have busy day jobs and other commitments).

The support we receive from Guernsey’s HSE is rightly at arms length but essential and much appreciated.

Our recent breakfast meeting with the Chamber of Commerce highlighted to me the value of GOSHA. Before the meeting began, I had spoken to several delegates and two had openly questioned whether the topics we intended to cover were of real relevance to Guernsey – violence and abuse in the workplace and asbestos in business premises. It was really interesting to see the views of those two guests change over the hour or so we were present.  

Someone asked how businesses could have found out about the issues prior to the presentation – people see the press but had not noticed or remembered the topics being covered in Guernsey (they had been) and it highlighted that one of the best ways to be informed about important staff and visitor welfare issues would be to read the GOSHA newsletter and attend open meetings.

Getting across our message of sensible, proactive health and safety management is a challenge.

We know that GOSHA is a great information sharing vehicle and our membership has grown to some 35 corporate members and 15 individuals (representing different businesses). We also have a much wider e-mail circulation to businesses and individuals which have asked for communications and we would like the GOSHA message to be further extended to other businesses which would value the information if only they knew about it. We freely share our knowledge – we are not exclusive but inclusive and the fees paid by our members are greatly valued as without them we would not be able to function.

My concern is that there are too many businesses in Guernsey which disregard health and safety laws, trust to luck, put minimising current year costs and maximising profit before the proactive management of the well-being of employees and jump on the laughable elf & safety bandwagon as an excuse for not doing the right things. it can cost but in the long-run good health & safety management makes a business more successful.

Our awards evenings help to highlight and reward those who do the right things and hopefully the publicity which results, will be good for those receiving awards and will draw the GOSHA message to the attention of those who ignore the law – either deliberately or inadvertently. 

We are not looking for perfection, life isn’t perfect, but we are looking for common sense, proactive thought and investment …..and good results. To be nominated for an award is an achievement. It means someone has noticed and feels your efforts deserve recognition. 

I’d like to thank all involved in organising GOSHA, especially our Committee and the work of Jonathan Webb & Jon Coyde and our Treasurer Gordon Snell. It is a very good organisation to be part of and I am looking forward to our next 12 months.

Andrew Mills
Chairman
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